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Starting this month, Camp 
Christian will be running at full 

speed.  Our congregation will be well 
represented this summer and I would 

encourage everyone to consider sending notes 
and cards to the kids going to camp.  Because 
of the abuse of email being sent to campers, 
multiple page or even with one word per page 
emails, the campers will only be able to receive 
letters and packages. 
 

The mailing address for camp is 3735 Dennard 
Hardy Road, Gordon, GA  31031-9776.  
Address any mail to the name of the camper in 
care of Camp Christian.  Plan on it taking a 
couple of days for the mail to arrive, so if camp 
begins on Monday, mail a letter on the previous 
Friday.  Also, any mail sent after Wednesday 
will probably not reach the campers. 
 

The first of our church family to attend camp 
this summer will be Juliet and Theresa Nolde at 
the Genesis Camp on June 7-9.  Send any mail 
by Thursday, June 6th.  From June 10-15, Ethan 
Thompson, Andrea McCleese, Gavin 
Edmondson, Savanna Gowin, and Taylor Hicks 
will be at CY camp.  The following week, June 
17-22, Olivia Gowin will be at Chi Rho camp.  
Due to the General Assembly, the next camp 
isn’t until July 16-20.  Watch the July newsletter 
for the names of the campers attending camp in 
July. 
 

The General Assembly of the Christian Church 
is being held in Orlando, FL, July 13-17.  This is 
one of the closest sites for the Assembly.  It is a 
wonderful opportunity to experience the rich 
variety of our church and to hear messages 
from church leaders from all over the country.  
This year there will also be opportunities to 
attend Learning Tracks.  They are Media and 
Arts in worship, Missional Transformation, 
Stewardship, and Spirituality 
 

 
Everything begins Saturday evening and 
concludes on Wednesday night with the a-
cappella women’s group “Sweet Honey in the 
Rock”.  I had the opportunity to hear them when 
the Assembly was in Kansas City and they are 
fantastic.  A young Disciple musician, Andra 
Moral, will perform Monday night.  If you would 
like to hear either of these artists before the 
Assembly, I have CDs of both. 
 

You do not have to come for the entire time; 
you can come in for a day or two.  In the 
Convention Exhibit Hall, all the ministries of our 
church will be on display.  All of our colleges 
and universities will be there as well as a book 
display from Cokesbury. 
 

Our denomination is best experienced in the 
variety of languages, music styles and cultures 
that can come together and worship around the 
Communion Table.  We use the phrase “come 
and be embraced” to describe our 
congregation.  Come to Orlando and embrace 
the richness of our church. 
 

Shalom, Darrell 
 

DISCIPLE MEN’S BREAKFAST 
 

We had 9 attendees at the May 5th men’s   
breakfast.  June 2nd will be the last breakfast 
before we take the summer off.  The move to 
Sunday appears to be a good choice.  We will 
begin again on Sunday, September 1, 2013. 
 

JUNE ELDERS & DEACONS 
 

Listed below are the Elders and Deacons 
scheduled to serve in June.  The Elders are 
Denny McReynolds and John Glover.  The 
Deacons are Dale and Judy Barnickel, Dakota 
Crofutt, and Ethan Thompson. 
 



LUNCH BUNCH NEWS 
 

The Lunch Bunch met on May 8th at the Golden 
Corral.  Those attending were Bob, Gladys, 
Janice & Diane Fentem, a friend of Diane’s, 
Curtis & Nadine Scaggs, Winona Smith, David, 
Ann, Christopher & Megan Von Almen, and 
Darrell Vandervort.  If you have not attended 
the Lunch Bunch gathering before, consider 
attending, enjoying good food and fellowship 
with friends you may only see on Sundays.  
They meet on the second Wednesday of each 
month.  Their next get together will be held at 
the Golden Corral at 1:00 p.m. on June 12th. 
 

DISCIPLES WOMEN - GRACE 
GROUP 

 

The Disciples Women Grace Group met 
Thursday, May 16th at 7:00 p.m. with seven 
ladies present. 
 

The new officers for 2013-2014 are: 
 President – Brenda McReynolds 
 Vice-President – Lois Crawford 
 Secretary – Judy Barnickel 
 Treasurer – Sharon-Kay Duncan 
 Study/Worship – Winona Smith 
 Service – Whole group 
 

Our next meeting will be Thursday, June 20th.  It 
is a carry in dinner starting at 6:00 and will be 
our last meeting until September.  All ladies are 
welcome. 
 

WELCOME TO OUR NEWEST 
MEMBER 

 

Trici Bass was born on March 27, 1967 in 
Warner Robins, GA to Edward and Sue Bass.  
She has one younger brother, Tom Bass and 
one older sister, Latrella Holt.  She has one 19 
year old daughter, Savannah Sherrer who 
attends college at Auburn University.  She also 
has a 27 year old step son, John Walter 
Sherrer.  He is married and has one child, 
Emma.  Trici has a BBA in Marketing from 
Georgia College and a Business Education 
Degree from Georgia Southwestern.  She will 
be attending Middle GA Technical College this 
summer.  She enjoys computers, fishing, 
boating and cooking.  She was a member of 
First Christian Church in her youth and was 
saved here.  First Christian Church and its 

members hold very special places in her heart 
and she is very happy to be back. 
 

SAFE HOUSE NEEDS 
 

Laundry Detergent 
Fabric Softener 

Dishwasher Detergent 
Cleaning Supplies 
Bathroom Tissue 

Paper Towels 
Kleenex   

 
CHURCH PANTRY NEEDS 

 

Toilet Paper 
Dessert Plates 

Coffee (Regular) 
Trash bags (13 gallons & 39 gallons) 

Glass & Kitchen cleaner 
 

JUNE SERMONS & SCRIPTURE 
 

 
 
 
 

June 2, 2013 
VBS Service 

 

June 9, 2013 
Scripture:  Galatians 1:11-24 

Sermon:  Which Gospel? 
 

June 16, 2013 
Scripture:  Luke 7:36-8:3 

Sermon:  Degrees of Gratitude 
 

June 23, 2013 
Scripture:  Luke 8:26-39 

Sermon:  Who Killed My Herd? 
 

June 30, 2013 
Scripture:  Galatians 5:1, 13-18, 22-25

Sermon:  Real Freedom 





CHILDREN ARE SO SPECIAL 
 

Teacher Debbie Moon’s first graders were discussing a picture of a family.  One little boy in the 
picture had a different color than the other family members.  One child suggested that he was 
adopted and a little girl named Jocelynn said, “I know all about adoptions because I was 
adopted.”  Another child asked, “What does it mean to be adopted?”  “It means,” said Jocelynn, 
“that you grew in your mommy’s heart instead of her tummy.” 
 
A 4 yr. old was at the pediatrician for a check up.  As the doctor looked into her ears with a 
otoscope, he asked, “Do you think I’ll find Big Bird in here?”  The little girl stayed silent.  Next, 
the doctor took a tongue depressor and looked down her throat.  He ask, “Do you think I’ll find 
the Cookie Monster down there?”  Again, the little girl was silent.  Then the doctor put a 
stethoscope to her chest.  As he listened to her heart beat, he asked, “Do you think I’ll hear 
Barney in there?”  “Oh, no!” the little girl replied. “Jesus is in my heart.  Barney’s on my 
underpants.” 
 
Whenever I’m disappointed with my spot in life, I stop and think about little Jamie Scott.  Jamie 
was trying out for a part in a school play.  His mother said that he’d set his heart on being in it, 
though she feared he would not be chosen.  On the day the parts were awarded, she went to 
collect him after school.  Jamie rushed up to his mom, eyes shining with pride and excitement.  
“Guess what Mom,” he shouted, and then said those words that will remain a lesson to me, “I’ve 
been chosen to clap and cheer.” 
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